
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 7 By Councillor McFarlane for answer 

by the Convener of the Transport and 
Environment Committee at a meeting 
of the Council on 16 March 2023 

  Scheduled later on this month, Haymarket Terrace will be 

closed for 8 months to all eastbound traffic and there will 

therefore be a significant sustained diversion through 

Magdala Crescent.  

Residents have reported concerns about the poor quality of 

the road not being improved ahead of this diversion to 

accommodate the displaced traffic. 

Can he confirm: 

Question (1)

(1) 

When was the last time the north end of Magdala Crescent 

was resurfaced? 

Answer (2)  

Question (2) What preparatory works to resurface the road to make it 

safer for vehicles and cyclists will be undertaken ahead of 

the diversion? 

Answer (3)  

Question (3) Has he or the CCWEL team considered proposals to make 

Douglas Crescents east end junction a No Entry to Douglas 

Gardens / Palmerston Place to reduce the number of 

eastbound vehicles with westbound traffic entering Douglas 

Crescent as normal? 

Answer   

   

   

   

 
 


